

Lord Adair Turner
Chairman
The Committee on Climate Change
7 Holbein Place
London
SW1W 8NR

Gregory Barker MP

Minister of State

Department of Energy & Climate Change 3 Whitehall Place London

www.decc.gov.uk

SW1A 2AW

21July 2011

## Dear Adair,

Thank you for your letter of 24 June and for the helpful explanation of how the Committee on Climate Change (CCC) may be able to help with DECC's work around better supporting Local Authorities to cut carbon emissions. You mentioned that the CCC might be able to extend its analysis of opportunities for national emission reductions, and draw out high level implications for local ambition and how this might be delivered.

I would be very happy to talk through the scope, timescales and cost of what the CCC could provide in September. I'd be grateful if your office would get in touch with mine to arrange this meeting.

Yours sincerely,